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  February 11, 2018 

PASTOR:  Rev. Steven M. Murray 
 
IN RESIDENCE:  Rev. Leo A. Wiley 
  Rev. Msgr. Paul E. Whitmore 
DEACONS:  Deacon Edward R. Miller 
  Deacon Michael J. Allan 
TRUSTEES: Mrs. Maureen Van Wormer 
  Mr. John Eisenhauer 
SCHOOL BOARD: Mr. Michael Ledoux   
PARISH STAFF 
Pastoral Associates: Sr. Angelica Rebello, SCC 
  Patrick Bates 
Christian Formation Director: 
  Sr. Angelica Rebello, SCC 782-6750 
R.C.I.A. Director:  Kathy Allan 315-785-8576 
Business Administrator:  Carol Brown 315-408-6301 
Secretary:  Judy Geng 
Organist:  Edward Kemp 

IMMACULATE HEART CENTRAL SCHOOL 
School Pastor: 
 Rev. Msgr. Robert H. Aucoin 315-782-1190 
School Principal:  Mrs. Lynise Lassiter 315-788-4670 
    Vice Principal:(7-12): Mr. Geoffrey Andrews 788-4670 
    Vice Principal (4-6): Mrs. Annette Connolly 788-3935 
    Vice Principal (K-3): Mrs. Kari Conklin 788-7011 
 
BAPTISM: Baptisms are generally scheduled on 
 Sunday. Parents must attend a class held on 
 the second Monday of the month at 7:00 PM. 
WEDDINGS: Arrangements should be made six 
 months In advance by calling for an  appointment 
 with a priest or deacon. 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 
 Confession/Penance - Saturday 4-5 P.M. 
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK: Upon Request - Please 
 call Fr. Murray if you are planning on having  any 
 surgery and he will be happy to anoint you. 

Holy Family Church Welcomes Everyone 
No matter what your present status is in the Catholic Church; no matter your family or marital status; no matter where you are 
in the practice of faith; no matter what your self image may be; you are invited, welcomed and loved at Holy Family Church. 



Sunday February 11, 2018éSIXTH SUNDAY 

IN ORDINARY TIME 

  9:00 Garry T. McGivney 

11:00 Peter OôBrien by Kathy and Don Johnson 

  5:15 People of the Parish 
 

Monday February 12, 2018éWeekday 

  9:00 Robert McKechnie by Tom and 

 Maryann Boxberger 
 

Tuesday February 13, 2018éWeekday 

  9:00 Kathryn Bezanilla by Jim and Connie 

Leana 

10:00 Frances McGowan and Deceased Members 

of the McGowan Family by the Estate of 

Frances McGowan (at the Summit) 
 

Wednesday  February 14, 2018...Ash Wednesday 

  9:00 Eric Esposito by His Wife Loretta 

12:00 noon People of the Parish 

  5:15 Anthony Sylvester by Mike and Judy Geng 
 

Thursday February 15, 2018...Thursday after Ash 

Wednesday 

  9:00 All Souls 
 

Friday February 16, 2018...Friday after Ash 

Wednesday 

 9:00 Dorris Powers by Her Family 
 

Saturday February 17, 2018éFirst Sunday of 

Lent 

  5:15 Loretta Averill by Ed and Carol Brown 
 

Sunday February 18, 2018...FIRST SUNDAY 

OF LENT 

  9:00 Veronica La Fontaine by Carrol Tufo and 

Family 

11:00 People of the Parish 

  5:15 Jane Goodwin by Nancy Goodwin 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS ï Monday, 12:30PM-

4:00PM; TuesdayïThursday, 9:00AM-4:00PM, closed for 

lunch noon-12:30PM; Friday, 9:00AM-1:00PM. 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION CLASS The next class 

will be Monday, February 12th, at 7PM in McGivney Hall. 

Please call the Rectory at 315-782-2468 during business 

hours to sign up if you are planning on attending this  

required class. Thank you.  

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH  

 

Sunday: February 11th 

Pennies from Heaven Collection after all Masses 

Lenten Discussion Groups Sign Up (Gathering Area) 

10:00AM Religious Education (Greystone Building) 

10:00AM Coffee Hour (Gathering Area) 

11:00AM Confirmation Year II (Greystone Building) 
 

Monday: February 12th 

  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

  7:00PM Baptismal Preparation Class (McGivney Hall) 
 

Tuesday: February 13th 

  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

10:00AM Mass (Samaritan Summit Village) 
 

Wednesday: February 14th Ash Wednesday 

Collection for the Church in Central and Eastern  

Europe. Funds from this collection support pastoral care, 

catechesis, building renovations and seminary formation. 

Your support restores the Church and builds the future. 

  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

10:00AM Legion of Mary (McGivney Hall) 
 

Thursday: February 15th 

  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

10:00AM Legion of Mary Curia (McGivney Hall) 
 

Friday: February 16th 

  9:30AM Holy Hour for Vocations (Church) 

  9:30AM Regular Meeting of the Altar and Rosary Society 

    following the 9AM Mass (McGivney Hall).   

    There will NOT be a meeting if the weather is     

    bad or if the schools are delayed or closed. 
 

INQUIRY If you are interested in the Catholic Faith or 

know of someone who is, please contact Kathy Allan at 

315-785-8576 for an appointment. 

 

February 11: SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Readings: Lv 13:1-2. 44-46/1 Cor 10:31ð11:1/Mk 1:40-45 

Are you amazed at the courage of the leper in today's Gospel? 

Lepers were excluded from the community, they were to "dwell 

apart", as the first reading tells us. Yet this leper dared to  

approach Jesus. People must have been shocked at his approach 

and even more shocked at the fact that Jesus touched him. What 

about us? Are we afraid to approach Jesus with our deformities, 

with our sins? For it is not leprosy that separates us from the 

body of Christ, but rather our sins. Can we approach Jesus 

through the priest in the Sacrament of Reconciliation and say 

with the leper "if you wish, you can make clean." The season of 

Lent begins this coming Wednesday with Ash Wednesday. Let us 

turn to the Lord and allow him to make us clean by taking away 

our sins that we too may rejoice and sing his praises. 

February 14: Ash Wednesday  

Readings: Jl 2:12-18/2 Cor 5:20ð6:2/ Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 

Almsgiving, prayer and fasting are ways of going out of  

ourselves, of giving of ourselves to others as a way of giving back 

to the Lord all the good things he has done for us. It is a way of 

countering our selfishness and to become free to love more fully. 

We are reminded as we receive ashes on our foreheads that we are 

dust and to dust we shall return. Let us use this season of repent-

ance to return to the Lord all the good he has given us, through 

self-denial, giving of ourselves and praying for each other. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Lent 2018 
Christ-led, Christ-fed, Hope-filled 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ: 
 

     In his Lenten message this year, Pope Francis invites us to reflect on what happens when our love grows cold. What  

happens when the love which is the core of the Gospel would grow cold in the hearts of many? The Holy Father offers for 

our reflection the startling image from Danteôs Inferno of ñthe devil seated on a throne of ice, in frozen and loveless  

isolation.ò  

     Here in the North Country, we are certainly no strangers to cold and ice! We are very much conscious of the dangers that 

these elements can bring if you and I donôt take them seriously. We know, too, how much, in the midst of frigid  

temperatures and their hazards, the care and concern of another can make such a difference. 

     This ñheart-warmingò image is one we can carry with us this Lenten season, especially since Ash Wednesday this year 

falls on a day popularly set aside to celebrate love alive, St. Valentineôs Day. In his Lenten letter, Pope Francis shows how 

we can stir such love into flame through the traditional Lenten practices of Prayer, Almsgiving, and Fasting. 

     Prayer invites us to greater introspection and is a means to root out self-absorption. Almsgiving takes this a step further 

by seeking to set us free from greed and helping us to regard our neighbor as a brother or sister. Finally, the Pope sees Fast-

ing as not only a way to connect with those struggling in the world community, but as a means to weaken our tendency to 

violence as we ñhunger and thirst for life in God.ò 

     This message of Pope Francis coincides with our own Diocesan effort this Lent to help Catholics better understand the 

Churchôs Social Teaching and its Key Principles. Using the Prayer of St. Francis as our model, I invite our local Church to 

consider what it means when we pray: ñLord, make me an instrument of your peaceéò Through articles in the North  

Country Catholic and on our Diocesan website, www.rcdony.org, as well as bulletin announcements and other online  

resources, our parish communities will have the opportunity to study and reflect further upon ñSeven Themes of Catholic 

Social Teaching.ò Central to this teaching are the Life and Dignity of the Human Person and the Call to Solidarity. 

     As the Holy Father, concludes his letter, he writes these words which I would like to make as my own invitation to you 

this Lent: ñIf, at times, the flame of charity seems to die in our hearts, know that this is never the case in the heart of God!  

He constantly gives us a chance to begin loving anew. Lent summons us, and enables us, to come back to the Lord whole-

heartedly and in every aspect of our life.ò A blessed Lent to you and your families!  Let us keep one another in prayer and 

love anew! 
 

     Faithfully yours in Christ, 

           
      Most Reverend Terry R. LaValley 

     Bishop of Ogdensburg 

ACTIVITIES AHEAD IN OUR PARISH  
 

LENTEN ACTIVITIES The Evangelization Team is planning 

activities to make your Lenten journey meaningful. Discussion 

groups start this week and soup suppers followed by Stations of 

the Cross begin on Wednesdays starting February 21. Watch  

future bulletins for more details. Direct questions to Pat Fanning 

at 315-788-1101/ pfanning5010@twcny.rr.com>. 
 

St. Joseph Cupertino Fraternity of the Secular Franciscans will 

be having an Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament for  

Vocations Saturday, February 24th, 10AM-noon at Holy Family 

Church. Everyone is welcome to come and spend some moments 

with the Lord and to share prayers. 

PARISH SCHOOL NEWS  
 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION  and screening 
for children who will be entering Kindergarten at  
Immaculate Heart Central Primary School in  
September 2018, will be held on Tuesday, March 6th. 
Anyone planning to register a Kindergarten student is 
asked to call 315-788-7011 for an appointment. To be 
eligible for Kindergarten next year, a child must be 5 
years old on or before December 1st. Parents should 
bring their childôs birth and baptismal certificates and  
immunization records. 

http://www.rcdony.org
mailto:pfanning5010@twcny.rr.com


Pope Francis at Santa Marta: there is no true  

humility without humiliation. 

 

Pope Francis, in his daily homily spoke about the  

humiliation of King David. He defined what humility  

consists of and how one should be prepared to attain this 

virtue. 

 

The pope explained that those who are humble do not  

justify themselves or try to appear better, but are able to 

accept offenses. 

 

POPE FRANCIS 

ñSometimes we think that humility is to move calmly,  

perhaps head-down looking at the flooré but even pigs 

walk with their heads down: this is not humility. This is 

that fake, ready-to-wear humility, which neither saves nor 

guards the heart. It's good for us to be aware that: there is 

no true humility without humiliation, and if you are not 

able to tolerate, to carry humiliation on your shoulders, 

you are not truly humble: you pretend you are, but you are 

not.ò 

 

ñThere is always the temptation to counter slander and 

oppose anything that humiliates us or makes us feel 

ashamed - like Shimei. But David says ñNoò; the Lord says 

ñNoò, that is not the right path. The path is the one taken 

by Jesus and prophesied by David: bearing humiliation. 

óPerhaps the Lord will look upon my affliction and make it 

up to me with benefits for the curses he is uttering this 

dayô: turning humiliation into hope. 

 

ñLet us ask the Lord for the grace of humility, with  

humiliations. There was a nun who used to say: óyes, I am 

humble, but never humiliated!ô No, no! There is no humility 

without humiliation. We are asking for this grace. And if 

someone is brave ï just as St. Ignatius teaches us - he can 

even ask the Lord to send humiliations so he can be more 

like the Lordò. 

OUR TITHING PARISH 

FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

  This Year       $   7,899.50 

  Last Year       $   8,993.00 

  Youth        $        16.50 

         Electronic Giving (January) $   6,949.40 
 

Thank you for your continued generosity. 

Note From the Pastor, 

 

     As you may know Lent is fast approaching. It begins on 

Ash Wednesday February 14th. I have purchased numerous 

copies of Dr. Brant Pitreôs book ñThe Case For Jesusò the 

Biblical And Historical Evidence for Christ. What follows 

are remarks by Bishop Robert Barron concerning the book: 

ñThis book will prove to be a most effective weapon in the 

arsenal of Christian evangelists in their struggle against the 

debunking and skeptical attitudes toward the Gospels that 

are so prevalent not only in academia but also on the street, 

among young people who, sadly, are leaving the churches 

in droves. Numerous studies have shown that what  

galvanizes young people is not when their religious teacher  

attempts to be relevant (that usually strikes them as pathet-

ic), but rather when he demonstrates profound knowledge 

of his subject and passion for it. Any prospective teacher, 

catechist or evangelist who wants to deepen his or her 

knowledge of and passion for the Lord Jesus should read 

this book and use it.ò 

     The City Wide Lenten Mission is scheduled for March 

18th thru the 22nd the week before Palm Sunday. Mark 

your calendars now. This year we are pleased to have  

Fr. Eugene OôReilly CSsR, from the Redemptorist Mission 

Team. 

   

                                                        Fr. Steve  

1. Go to: ñFormed.orgò 

2. Scroll down FORMED page and where it says ñEnter 

Parish Access Code Hereò, enter 21a561 

3. Create your Personal Profile: Name, Address, email, 

Personal Password 

4. You are now up and running on FORMED. You have 

access to Feature Films, Sacramental instruction, pro-

grams for various age groups, videos, books and audios 

on all aspects of the Catholic Faith! 

GROW IN FAITH THIS LENT! 

Sign up for daily reflections! 

 

This Lent, get daily reflections from Bishop Donald Hying, 

delivered right to your email every day. Available in both 

English and Spanish. 

 

Watch, Read and Reflect for just 10 Minutes a Day: 

 

¶ Watch a beautiful, 5-minute video reflection from 

Bishop Hyingôs ECHO series.  

¶ Read an inspiring passage from the Catechism of the 

Catholic Church 

¶ Reflect on how Godôs truth applies to your daily life. 

 

Give FORMED for free to your family and friends for 

Lent. Share this opportunity with your loved ones, and they 

can register for the free trial when they sign up for the 

FORMED Lenten Reflections! 

Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time -- February 11, 2018 

ñMoved with pity, Jesus stretched out his hand and touched him.ò 

Is the Lord touching your heart with an invitation towards service 

in the consecrated life, diaconate or priesthood? Talk to  

Fr. Steven Murray at 315-782-2468,  Fr. Doug Lucia at  

315- 386-2543/ dlucia@rcdony.org or Cathy Russell, the  

Diocesan Vocation Coordinator at 315-393-2920, ext. 1450/

crussell@rcdony.org.  See us also on Facebook or at 

www.myvocation.net. 

mailto:dlucia@rcdony.org
mailto:crussell@rcdony.org
http://www.myvocation.net


ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP Looking for a Lenten practice? One practice that could embrace the 

three-fold prescription for personal growth that Jesus gives us on Ash Wednesday (Mt. 6: 1-6, 16-18) is Christian 

simplicity. Choosing simplicity as a goal this lent can help us reorient our hearts and find treasure that will never 

perish. Spend some time with Jesus and consider: what is one way I can simplify my life that would enable  

others to simply live. 

IMMACULATE HEART CENTRAL SCHOOL MYSTERY PLAYERS SCHEDULE  
 

Sunday, February 18th, 2:00PM at the Summit Village, Watertown 

Thursday, March 8th, 8:00AM at the IHC High School, Watertown 

Friday, March 30th, 7:30PM at St. Patrickôs Church, Watertown 


